
With the help and support of 

some great members who 

have asked to be hosts of 

this year‘s rallies I believe 

we are in for a great Summer 

and Fall.  From the heart of 

the Illinois farmland in 

Amish country and then onto 

Petoskey, MI for the Blue 

Bird Summer Rally and 

closing out our year with the 

2nd Annual Blue Bird Family 

Reunion in Chattanooga, TN 

we are in for a great time. 

 

I want to remind you that the 

club has always had a policy 

of allowing coach owners 

who do not own a Blue Bird 

to come to our rallies as a 

guest of a Blue Bird Chapter 

member.  So go ahead and 

call a friend and ask them to 

join you on the road and 

enjoy one of our Blue Bird 

Rallies. 

 

Because of the impact that 

the economy and fuel prices 

are having on RV Resorts all 

across the country, we are 

finding a higher than usual 

vacancy.  With that in mind I 

called the staff at Hearthside 

Grove RV Resort in Petos-

key, MI and Camp Lake-

wood in Effingham, IL and 

asked if we could get a few 

more spots for those who 

want to attend the rally even 

though the July 1st deadline is 

up?  At this time the answer 

is yes, but it is now on a first 

come first served basis.  So if 

you would like to attend ei-

ther the Illinois Amish Rally 

or the Blue Bird Summer 

Rally in Michigan and have 

not yet registered, don‘t hesi-

tate to call! 

 

For the Amish Rally call the 

Camp Lakewood RV Park 

directly at 1-217-342-6233.  

You will pay them the rally 

rate of $24.00 per night for 

President’s Report 

Special points of interest: 

 Rallies, Rallies, Rallies: See Inside 

 Sunshine & Mists 

 Parliament Coach Press Release 

 Chattanooga Here We Come  

 Tribute to Those Who Serve 

Inside this issue: 

Cooking is For the Birds 

Tech Tips & More! 

Classifieds 

2nd Annual Family Reunion 

Water, Water Everywhere! 

the RV site.  When you ar-

rive at Camp Lakewood you 

will then pay the remainder 

of the Rally Fee of $176.00 

to the Blue Bird Chapter. 

 

If you want to attend the 

Blue Bird Summer Rally at 

the Hearthside Grove RV 

Resort in Petoskey, MI 

please call their staff at 1-

231-347-0905 and make you 

own reservations.  The cost 

of the Rally is $499.00 per 

coach.  If you want to attend 

the Optional Day on Macki-

nac Island including the sce-

nic cruise on the Island Ferry 

and lunch at the Grand Hotel 

add $69.00 per person.  

Again this is a first come first 

serve only basis, so if you 

want to attend one or both of 

these outstanding rallies 

don‘t hesitate…call now! 

 

Take care for now and we 

will see you ―On The Road 

Again‖. 

 

Dan  

July  2011 
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Your Chapter 

Needs You! 



Well, it‘s July, it‘s hot, and it‘s time for all 

the summer activities, not the least of which 

is eating!   For us, it‘s time for family reun-

ions and all the good food  that comes with 

that.  There are certain things we look for-

ward to each year--my cousin, Bonnie, will 

always  have to make her mother‘s Chicken 

and Dumplings!   

At other times, we‘re looking for something 

cool,  or something to do on the grill, so 

here are a couple of things to try. 

 

Neat Scott sent this recipe from her friend 

in New York.  Apparently, it‘s  a local fa-

vorite and her family always has it on Me-

morial Day.  Anyone out there know the 

origin of the name of this sauce?   I‘m al-

ways curious…. 

 

Spiedie Sauce for 

Chicken (or Beef) 

6 cloves of garlic, minced

  

1 T dried basil 

  

1 T black pepper 

  

1 T dried oregano 

  

1 T dried parsley 

  

1 T salt 

2 T lemon juice   

1 ½  C vegetable oil  

½  C vinegar 

3 pounds of boned 

and skinned 

chicken breast 

halves, cubed 

Mix all ingredients 

in a large bowl.  

Add cubed meat, 

cover and refriger-

ate for 24 to 48 

hours. 

Skewer the meat 

and cook over hot 

coals.  Baste with 

marinade.  Put a 

thin slice of Italian 

bread in one hand, 

place the skewer 

with the cooked 

meat onto the 

bread, wrap the 

bread around the 

meat and pull off 

the skewer with the bread.  Eat as a sand-

wich.    

  Neat‘s friend, Jean, says they often 

use sub rolls, too; ―any good bread can be 

used‖. 

 

I thought a good coleslaw would work well 

with this.   

Confetti Coleslaw 

4 C shredded cabbage  

½ C shredded carrots   

1 tsp salt   

1 tsp sugar 

Mix. 

For the dressing, combine:   

½ C mayonnaise,   

1 T vinegar,  

1 T milk 

 Add to cabbage mix, and chill.  

Before serving, Add 1 small Apple, 

chopped and mix in.   

Makes 8 servings.  (Note:  because of the 

milk, you‘d want to keep this chilled.) 

My mother used to make a No Wilt Cab-

bage Slaw that is delicious and stays 

crisp.  This makes a large amount--perfect 

for crowds!  It takes a few minutes more 

to make but really lasts well, kept in the 

fridge, and leftovers can be used almost 

as a relish. 

 Chop fine:  

4-6 pounds cabbage  

2 small green peppers  

2 carrots         

1 large onion 

Dressing:  Mix 1 packet unflavored gela-

tin in ¼ cup water, and set aside. 

Mix  in saucepan:`  

1 C vinegar  

1 C`sugar    

(Continued on page 3) 

Cooking is for the Birds: by  Kay Green Losh 
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Cooking is for the Birds: Continued by  Kay Green Losh 
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Bring to a boil and let it cool. 

Add   

1 T salt    

¼ t pepper  

1 tsp celery seed   

1 C oil    

(Continued from page 2)  Whisk together  all ingredients 

except the vegetables.  

Pour over vegetables, 

stir well, and store in 

the refrigerator.   

 

Since it‘s summer and 

cool suppers often 

sound more appetizing, 

here‘s one more salad to 

enjoy.  My daughter, 

Renee Losh,  made this 

once, and now makes it 

by request when our 

family gets 

together . 

Frito Corn 

Salad 

2 cans yellow kernel corn, 

drained well 

 

½  purple onion, chopped             

½  red bell pepper and ½ green 

bell pepper, sliced and chopped 

1 cup mayonnaise 1 cup shred-

ded cheddar cheese  

Mix well and when nearly ready to serve, 

add   5 ounces Chili Cheese flavor Frito 

corn chips . 

 Looks good and tastes good! 

 

Happy Summer to you all!   As you find 

new favorites, please let us share in the 

good eating--send your recipes to Cook-

ing@BluebirdChapter.org 
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Secretary@BlueBirdChapter.org 

Treasurer@BlueBirdChapter.org 

SeniorVP@BlueBirdChapter.org 

President:  Dan Jensen 

Senior Vice President: Alan Ritchie 
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Michigan Rally!!! It is not too late. HURRY 

B IR D T RA CKS  



Michigan Rally!!! Continued 
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The thought process starts, It started last 

time, so what is up, ahh I know! the AT 

switch! yes, that must be it. So the AT 

switch is switched to the right and with 

hand on the key turning it to the start posi-

tion - NOTHING! (Note) (Did you know 

the AT switch is the only switch on the 

dash that is opposite of all the other 

switches? Yep, for the 

AT to be in the proper 

position it should be 

switched to the left, 

while all the other 

switches normal "off" 

position is switched to 

the right.) 

 

Here you sit, the Coach 

won't start, so out the 

door you go, key in 

hand for the rear start, 

having left the front key 

switch in the run posi-

tion. Standing in front 

of the rear start function 

box, key inserted and 

you flip the toggle 

switch from front start to rear start and 

then you turn the key and she kicks right 

off and runs. Whew, the relief courses 

through you, then you flip the front/off/

rear toggle switch back to the front posi-

tion. And you head back to the driver‘s 

seat. A quick visual scan across the gauges 

and all looks well, yep oil pressure is 60 or 

70 psi, Tach is looking about right and air 

is building in the tanks. Sigh, all is well 

Greetings everyone! 

 

Charolette and I hope that travel plans are 

in the fruition stage of development. Fuel 

prices have dropped,  all-be-it not by much 

but it beats the alternative. 

 

To our men and women overseas, standing 

in our stead, I say, "Thank you!"  May the 

winds of War lessen and out leaders bring 

you home safe and sound, soon. An 

American Flag flies on our front porch and 

has since 9-11, and will do so until our 

Troops come home. 

 

This article is aimed toward the PT's with 

the rear start function. Imagine this one 

happening for a mo-

ment; you open the 

engine compartment 

door, making sure it is 

locked in place and start 

checking fluids, battery 

condition and so forth. 

Then up to the front 

you go to start the en-

gine to exercise it for a 

few minutes. As you sit 

down, reaching for the 

key switch  

and turning the key to 

the run position, you 

notice the gauges acti-

vate and some lights 

come on red then go 

through a checksum 

and lights go out meaning all is well with 

that system. Then the key is turned to the 

start position and… NOTHING! One starts 

thinking "now what?" So the key is 

switched off and a second try is acted upon 

and - NOTHING!  Well, @%&$. 

Technical Tips and Tricks:  by Ralph Fullenwider 

with the world. Switching the key switch to 

the off position and it all shuts down, just like 

you‘re used to it doing. And before you get 

up to get other things ready for the trip in 

about 2 hours time, as soon as your wife  

gets back from the store with food stuffs to 

pack, you reach down for the key once more, 

turn it to the run position, see the gauges 

activate then turn the key to start and,,, 

NOTHING! "Now what the???" 

 

You try the rear switch trick once more and, 

yes it works again. And the AT switch, hav-

ing been checked out is in the proper positing 

to the left, so that is not part of the problem 

right now. Well, that toggle switch in the 

engine compartment has probably corroded 

on you or the contacts have finally given up, 

and you‘re about to go on a 3,000 mile trip 

and have to start the Coach with the rear 

switch every time? NOT going to happen for 

long any way. 

 

That front-off-rear start toggle switch has 

most likely failed but it is the weekend and 

not a part in sight to replace it with. Out 

comes the tools, you take a digital photo on 

your camera for reference (good aide to start 

doing by the way,) and you un pug the two 

Molex plugs attaching the whole box to the 

wiring harness and to the bench you go. 

Looking inside the  

box, you see a myriad of wires looking like 

spaghetti, the back side of the key switch and 

toggle switch and that toggle switch has 5 

wires attached to it. Also you see greenish 

looking yuk stuff (electrolysis) on the wiring 

(Continued on page 7) 

B IR D T RA CKS  
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Technical Tips and Tricks: Continued; by Ralph Fullenwider 

terminals of the toggle switch, pretty much 

confirming it has gone south and in need of 

replacement. Now, as a temporary measure 

only, on one side of the toggle switch you 

will note there are three wires and the other 

side has only two. The three wire side is 

what we are interested in at the moment. 

Again, you snap a photo of the back of the 

switch for later reference if needed, and in 

my case, CRS comes into being more often 

than not these days. <grin.>  Of the three 

wires, one is yellow with a black stripe (rear 

start position) the middle wire is red with a 

(Continued from page 6) 

black stripe (common 

wire to the start solenoid) 

and the third with is solid 

red (it is the front start 

circuit.) So here is a work 

around that will allow 

you to start the Coach 

from the front without 

having to go to the back 

of the Coach every time. 

Simply move the solid 

red wire to the center 

terminal with the  

red/black stripe wire and 

tighten the screw back 

down. Then, while you 

don't have to do this, 

remove the yellow wire

(rear start circuit) from the 

terminal and using electri-

cal tape, tape the end up to 

keep it from shorting any-

thing out. Reinstall the box 

in place and plug it back 

into the two Molex plugs 

and go to the driver‘s seat 

and the Coach should now 

start from the front key 

switch. Please REMEM-

BER, this is only a TEMP 

repair, and replace the 

switch. Now if the Coach 

does not start, let's say (it 

will or should of course) then replace the 

yellow/black stripe wire back on the 

terminal and separate the solid red from 

the red/black stripe wire and continue to 

start from the rear switch, and all you 

have lost is 20 minutes of time. 

 

Safe travels, 

 

Ralph and Charolette Fullenwider 

"84FC35 "Ruff Diamond" 

Duncan, Oklahoma 

 

TechTips@BlueBirdChapter.org 

 

Press Release—Parliament Coach   June 2011 

Parliament Coach Corporation announces it 

has reached a settlement agreement with its 

largest creditors allowing Parliament Coach 

to emerge out of Chapter 11 Bankruptcy 

reorganization that began on December 

30th, 2009. 

 

Steve Mitchell, President of Parliament 

Coach Corporation stated, ―It has been a 

long year and a half of reorganization.  We 

wish to thank our employees that stayed 

with us and continued to deliver first rate 

quality and service to our clients.  We also 

would like to thank all our customers, ven-

dors, and suppliers that stood by us keeping 

Parliament a viable company.  Lastly, we 

would like to thank our creditors, legal team 

and the courts for helping us work through 

and emerge from this difficult time. 

 

Parliament Coach Corporation continues to 

manufacturer coaches, remodel clients 

coaches, provide paint and body work 

through all major insurance providers, con-

sign, purchase, and trade for Prevost Conver-

sions, as well as expanding our manufactur-

ing operations to include the Mercedes 

Sprinter, and purchasing the Intellectual 

Property of Blue Bird  Coach Works, giving 

Parliament all documentation of every Blue 

Bird Wanderlodge built dating back into the 

1960‘s.  

Through the efforts of our dedicated em-

ployees, Parliament Coach Corporation 

will continue to progress through this 

country‘s greatest recession by innova-

tion, creativity, diversification,  and our 

steadfast commitment to client satisfac-

tion.  

For additional information on this 

matter please feel free to contact me at 

888-571-5755 or email me at ste-

vem@parliamentcoach.com 

 www.parliamentcoach.com 

888-571-5755 

4455 Ulmerton Road 

Clearwater, FL 33762 

mailto:techtips@bluebirdchapter.org?subject=FoF%20Newsletter%20Tech%20Tip%20Suggestion
mailto:stevem@parliamentcoach.com
mailto:stevem@parliamentcoach.com
http://www.parliamentcoach.com


Page 8 

We send our get well wishes to Christine 

Giffen, Jerry Owen, Ron Jack, Neat Scott 

and others that need our prayers of which 

we are not aware. 

 

We extend deepest sympathy to Donald 

Bennett in the loss of his precious wife, 

Barbara, who passed away unexpectedly 

on June 10 at their home in Southbury, 

Connecticut.  Barbara was a graduate of 

the Meriden School of Nursing, had 

worked as the Director of Nursing at the 

Lutheran Home in Southbury, and helped 

Don in managing Bennett Electric.  Don 

and Barbara were married for 54 years.  In 

addition to Don she is survived by their 

twin sons, Kirk and Keith, and daughter-in

-law, Laura.  Her Memorial Service was 

held on June 15 at the Southbury United 

Church of Christ. 

 

A message to the Family of Friends from 

Ronnie Lamb's Family: 

We heard through the grapevine that Ro-

zanne DeShazer had one great Surprise 

Birthday Party on June 20.  They had re-

cently visited their daughter and her family 

in California.  To her surprise – they 

showed up for her party in Colorado.  We 

all know it has to be a special party with all 

your children and grandchildren present.  

Best wishes, Rozanne, for many more 

Happy Birthdays! 

 

Sunshine and Mists:  by Brenda Rodgers 

 

To Our Blue Bird Family: 

 

Please accept this heartfelt thank you to each 

and every one of you for all the love and 

support that you shared with Andy, Bryan, 

and me as we are trying to cope with life 

without Ronnie.  We are all doing okay.  It's 

a huge adjustment that we never dreamed 

that we would be dealing with, but our boys 

are strong for me, and I thank the Good Lord 

for them every day! 

 

Please know that we appreciate everything 

and every word of sympathy. 

 

 

Ronnie had a special place in his heart for 

each of you, and I know he's looking down 

and thanking you too! 

 

Sincerely, Beth Lamb 

 

B IR D T RA CKS  

Intrroducing Chuck Hancock:   
 Chuck Hancock is a native of 

The Great State of Texas, and has made his 

home in Sandersville, Georgia since 1988.  

He and his wife Cynthia, reside on a ranch 

surrounded by lots of family and friends.  

Chuck enjoys roping, riding horses and 

loves the country life, but his passion is in 

his music.  Chuck, along with his partner 

Charles Turner are owners of several busi-

nesses in the middle Georgia area and He 

is well respected within the community of 

Sandersville  

 

 Chuck is a talented and accom-

plished singer/ songwriter who has enter-

tained extensively across the United States.  

He has recorded three albums with several 

songs hitting the top ten on the charts and 

performs for small and large events.  He 

has received many awards from the Inter-

national Country Gospel Music Associa-

tion, the Texas International Music Asso-

ciation for songwriting, Entertainer of the 

year, Male vocalist, as well as an award 

of appreciation from the Governor of 

Tennessee. 

 His music covers several genres and 

past decades of favorites, and provides a great 

assortment of country, pop and old rock and 

roll songs, as well as country gospel. Chuck 

performs his songs from the heart and offers 

something for everyone, whether you like to 

dance or just sit back and let the songs take 

you back in time. 

 

Chuck 

will be 

per-

forming 

at the 

Family 

of 

Friends 

Reun-

ion in 

Chatta-

nooga.  



 

Central Illinois Amish Rally:  Deadline Extended 7 days!!!!!!!!!!!! 

Nestled in the lush country side of central 

Illinois is the quaint Village of Arthur, 

originally built as a switch track for the 

new railroad between Paris and Decatur, 

Illinois.  In 1864, three Amish men came 

from Pennsylvania and Maryland in search 

of new and better farm ground.  They dis-

covered the area that was to become Ar-

thur and returned to their respective 

homes.  In 1865, they returned with family 

and friends.  There are several Amish Cen-

tennial Farms in the area.  (Farms that have 

remained in the same family for 100 years 

or more.)  From these few settlers, the 

Amish settlement grew to its present size 

of approximately 4,000 members. 

 

In the past few years, the Amish supple-

mented their farm income with small shops 

called ―cottage industries‖ where they 

make fine oak furniture, cabinets, har-

nesses, buggies, and various other com-

mercial items.  These, plus their delicious 

baked items have attracted a great number 

of tourists year round.  It is estimated there 

are more than 150 cottage businesses in 

and around Arthur. 

 

Come and join us as we tour this magical 

part of Illinois.  Take in the beauty of this 

wonderful Amish community where life is 

a little slower and time seems to stand 

still.  We will be greeted by our hosts, Alvie 

and Elsie Miller, and upon our arrival will be 

treated to an authentic Amish Church meal.   

 

Alvie will provide a personal tour of the CHI 

Overhead Door Company 

where  over  500,000 garage doors are built 

each year.  Tour the local Amish area via a 

horse drawn trolley, enjoy a family style din-

ner in an Amish home and then glide down 

the road in an Amish buggy.   

 

Whether it‘s the special bluegrass/gospel 

music, wandering through the Rockome Gar-

dens, shopping at any of the Amish cottage 

industries or just enjoying the fellowship 

of your fellow Blue Birders this will be a 

great rally. 

 

Here is all you need to do:  Step 1,  Call 

the friendly staff at Camp Lakewood in 

Effingham, Illinois (Phone # 217-342-6233 

or 1-800-961-1198) and make your own 

RV site reservation at the rally rate of 

$24.00 per night.  Step 2,  Fill out the reg-

istration form in this newsletter, include 

your check for the rally fee of $ 176.00 for 

a coach with 2 people, $ 88.00 for a coach 

with 1 person and $ 88.00 for each addi-

tional person, made out to the Blue Bird 

Chapter of FMCA, LLC and mail it to the 

address located on the registration form. 

 

Remember that both the RV site reserva-

tion and the Rally registration deadline is 

July 1st, 2011.  Also, because of the high 

volume of tourism this time of year we 

were able to set aside only 20 sites so don‘t 

delay.  See you in Illinois. 
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Please Use the  Rally Sign Up 

Form Located on Page 16 of  

This Issue. 
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2nd Annual Family Reunion Rally! Dan Jensen 

B IR D T RA CKS  

2nd Annual Blue Bird Chapter Family Reunion 

 

Chattanooga, TN sits right in the cross hairs 

of I-75, I-24 and I-59.  It is bordered  by the 

Great Smoky Mountains, the Tennessee River 

and the beautiful North Georgia Mountains.  

Its beginnings are steeped in the traditions of 

the old south and cemented in place by the 

Civil War.  Come join us for our 2nd Annual 

Blue Bird Family Reunion to be held at the 

Camp Jordan RV Park in East Ridge 

(Chattanooga), TN October 25th - October 

30th, 2011. 

 

This years Blue Bird Chapter Family Reunion 

will be kicked off with a 3 hour Fall Color 

Cruise on the Southern Bell River Boat, lunch 

included.  As we glide down the Tennessee 

River let this turn of the century steam 

wheeler take you down memory lane with 

thoughts of times gone by as a splash of Fall 

colors decorate the shoreline.  And ladies, this 

year the Blue Bird Chapter welcomes back 

one of your all 

time favorite TV 

p e r s o n a l i t i e s , 

Mark Ballard.   

Mark will bring 

his unique south-

ern humor along 

with his awe-

some gift with 

crafts to a special 

Ladies Lunch-

eon, sponsored 

by Parliament 

Coach Corpora-

tion.  Then that 

evening come 

dressed in your 

best 50‘s get up 

and get ready to dance the night away at 

our own 

Blue Bird 

Sock Hop.  

Next board 

our private 

tour bus and 

view the 

Civil War 

Battlef ield 

where the 

Battle of 

Chattanooga 

was fought.  

The rolling 

h i l l s 

shrouded in 

the mist and 

a glimpse of an occa-

sional canon takes you 

back to a period which 

was to be one of our 

Nation‘s most defining 

periods.  Our last night 

will be topped off with 

a special catered dinner 

and entertainment by 

Country Gospel singer 

and song writer Chuck 

Hancock.  And if your 

looking to purchase a 

new coach, show coaches will be open for 

all to inspect each day of the Rally. 

 

Chattanooga is also known as the Scenic 

City and no one has to wonder why.  Nes-

tled between the Appalachian Mountains, 

the Great Smoky Mountains and the Cum-

berland Plateau, Chattanooga offers 

some of the finest tourist destinations in 

the country.  There are so many things 

to do that you may want to stay a few 

extra days in order to take it all in. 

 

While visiting this magical area be sure 

to take time to discover the awesome-

ness of Ruby Falls or the thrill of the 

Incline Railway or just peruse the shops 

along the waterfront. Whether it is visit-

ing the Tennessee Aquarium or taking 

in the unbelievable views from atop 

Lookout Mountain or taking a day trip 

along the Tail of the Dragon where the 

Fall colors will be at their finest you 

will find that Chattanooga has it all.  So 

sign up today and join your Family of 

Friends at 

our 2nd 

Annual 

Blue Bird 

Chapter 

Family 

Reunion.  

Total cost 

for this 

out-

standing 

Rally 

with 5 nights included is only $335.00 

for a coach with 2 people, $205.00 for a 

coach with one person and $130.00 for 

an extra person.  The Registration 

Form is located on Page 16 of this 

newsletter. 
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Family Reunion Rally Schedule:  

Blue Bird Chapter Family Reunion  

 

 

Tuesday October 25th    

2:00 PM to 4:00 PM ---Registration 

2:00 PM to 4:00 PM ---Social Hour, 

Hors D’oevures provided by Blue Bird 

Chapter 

Dinner on your own 

Wednesday October 26th 2011 

8:00 AM to 9:00 AM ----Catered break-

fast 

10:00 AM --- Meet Buses at the Tent for 

the “Fall Color Cruise on the Southern 

Bell Riverboat…Lunch included” 

Cruise is from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM. 

Dinner on your own --- Be sure to View 

Show Coaches 

                      

Thursday October 27th 2011 

8:00 AM to 9:00 AM ---Catered Break-

fast 

9:00 AM to 10:00 AM  --- Board of Di-

rectors Meeting 

10:00 AM to 11:30 AM --- General 

Membership Business Meeting (election ) 

12:00 Noon ---Ladies Luncheon with Spe-

cial Guest “MARK BALLARD” spon-

sored by Parliament Coach Corporation 

Men---Lunch is on your own 

6:00 PM --- Catered Dinner 

7:00 PM --- 50’s DJ --- Come Dressed for 

the Sock Hop 

 

Friday October 28th 2011 

8:00 AM to 9:00 AM ---Sweet Rolls/

Cinnamon Rolls, Fruit, Juice, Coffee 

FREE DAY: Suggestions --- Tennessee 

Aquarium ---Ruby Falls --- Incline Rail-

way 

                    Hunter Museum --- Shop at 

Tennessee’s largest Mall --- 

Cruise the Tail of the Dragon --- 

Fall colors in the Great Smoky 

Mountains --- View Show 

Coaches 

 

Saturday October 29th 2011 

8:00 AM to 9:30 AM ---

Homemade Muffins & Fruit, 

Juice & Coffee 

Morning Free --- Lunch on your 

own 

1:00 PM ---Board Buses for tour 

of Chattanooga Civil War sights 

6:00 PM --- Catered 

Dinner 

7:00 PM --- Enter-

tainment---Country 

Gospel Singer 

Chuck Hancock 

 

Sunday October 

30th 2011 

8:00 AM to 9:00 

AM ---Homemade 

Muffins, Coffee, 

Juice ---Say our 

Goodbyes 

 

For those wishing to 

come in early or 

stay late contact 

your Rally Hosts. 

 

 

Aquarium --- 

www.tnaqua.org/ 

 

Ruby Falls --- 

www.rubyfalls.com/ 

 

Chattanooga Choo Choo --- 

www.choochoo.com/ 

 

Incline Railway --- 

www.lookoutmountain.com/ 

 

Southern Bell Riverboat --- 

www.chattanoogariverboat.com/ 

 

Rock City Gardens --- 

www.seerockcity.com/ 

 

Raccoon Mountain Caverns --- 

www.raccoonmountain.com  

http://www.tnaqua.org/
http://www.rubyfalls.com/
http://www.choochoo.com/
http://www.lookoutmountain.com/
http://www.chattanoogariverboat.com/
http://www.seerockcity.com/
http://www.raccoonmountain.com/
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bus, Tate Plumbing called. They couldn‘t 

rent the device needed to blow out the lines 

so they were calling in McHone Plumbing. 

Both would arrive after lunch. I told him I 

would be in the bus. I ate a sandwich and 

visited the woods since I couldn‘t use the 

house bathrooms and the bus had no water. 

The weather was fine! I had to keep 

painting before the temperatures fell again!  

The primer was dry so I began to 

paint. I started on the easiest wall first. Mid-

way through the wall, the plumbers came. I 

had to stop and let them into the house. Then 

I returned to the painting. Half an hour later 

while I had my head wedged behind the sofa 

trying to paint a small piece of wall, I heard 

them outside the bus removing the top from 

the septic tank. 

―There‘s more than one. Look the 

water is going in that direction.‖ 

I crawled out from behind the sofa 

and went outside, wet paintbrush in hand. 

―Actually, there are two more, but I don‘t 

know where they are exactly. Somewhere 

near here and here.‖ I stepped a few paces 

from the first one and then a few more paces. 

All of the tops were inside the open

-sided metal building that protected the bus 

from the elements. The floor was paved to 

within two feet of the structure supports. 

(Continued on page 13) 

Water, Water Everywhere:   by Martha Rowe Vaughn  

around the wall surfaces at the same 

time.  

There was not much area to be 

painted, but it was in extremely tight 

places. I applied the primer twisting my 

old body around and painting left 

handed in some spots. At times, I had to 

use a flashlight in order to see where I 

was painting. It was time consuming and 

tiring. After applying the primer, I re-

turned to the house for a break. The 

phone rang when I went in—the town 

water department reporting that the 

rental house we owned had used over 

one hundred thousand gallons last month 

and ―Did we have a leak?‖ 

I knew the house had been 

abandoned during the coldest weather 

and that the pipes had frozen. Charlie 

was out of town 

that morning. 

Tate Plumbing 

was due at the 

house any min-

ute. So I called 

Watson Plumb-

ing. He said he 

would go by and turn off the water in 

about two hours as soon as he finished 

the job he was working. 

Before I could get back to the 

B IR D T RA CKS  

Water, Water Everywhere 

And Oh! The Bus Did Stink! 

 

We decided the time was right to 

renovate the interior of the GigaRex. We 

had already removed many of the beveled 

mirrors, but the Bird was still too ―futsy‖ 

for our taste. Futsy? That means, to us, 

too much. Decorated with mirrors, Holly-

wood lights, and brass fixtures, the bed-

room and bath were garish. The 

walls were hung with vinyl, pat-

terned paper fashionable in the 

Eighties.  So began my quest for 

new shade material, new faucets, 

and updated lighting. 

By Christmas, I had 

painted the bedroom walls to 

match the new shades and the 

new bedspread I had sewn. I had 

removed the garish wallpaper 

border in the small bathroom and 

painted the walls soothing beige. 

The cornices in the rooms were 

redone awaiting the arrival of the 

matching new shades. 

In mid January, the 

shades finally arrived and we 

hung them immediately. They 

looked great! There was only one 

problem. The old wallpaper in the 

living room and kitchen did not 

work with the new shade mate-

rial. I decided the only solution 

was to paint over the old wallpaper. 

Weather was a factor. The tem-

peratures dropped into the teens at night. 

Charlie had drained the water system in 

the bus to prevent freezing of the pipes so 

we had to rely on electric heat to keep the 

coach warm, but not warm enough for 

painting. 

At last, the 

temperature predicted 

for the next day was just 

right. Charlie had set up 

an appointment for the 

plumbers to come blow 

out the drain lines from 

the house to the septic tank. We had had 

recurring problems with water backing up 

into the basement. The GigaRex was 

parked right next to the septic system. I 

could wait for the plumbers and tape 

 “There’s more than 

one. Look the water is 

going in that direction.” 

VS Septic 
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Water, Water Everywhere: Continued  by Martha Rowe Vaughn  

Within the two feet was the first top of the 

septic system. 

Charlie drove up, back from his 

appointment out of town. Thank goodness, 

he could deal with all the problems and I 

could return to painting. 

I was peering into a tight space 

with the flashlight, painting very carefully 

near a black speaker when the bus lurched. 

Charlie came in the door just in time to hear 

my curse when the brush touched the 

speaker. ―How about knocking next time. I 

messed up because you tilted the bus.‖ 

―Sorry. I came to tell you that the 

septic tank men will be coming soon. These 

guys can‘t fix the problem.‖ 

―Did you tell him to come around 

to the back of the house?‖ 

―I did.‖ 

―Good, I can keep on painting.‖ I 

crawled under the dinette table. ―Did you 

locate the other tops?‖ 

―No. He can pump from this one.‖ 

―Are you sure?‖ 

―No problem.‖ Charlie went down 

the stairs lurching the bus again. 

An hour passed while I painted and 

thought about the bills that would come from 

the three different plumbers we had used in 

one day plus the septic service. I had nearly 

completed the first coat of paint when I 

looked out the front window and beheld a 

white tanker truck with the words ―VS Sep-

tic‖ on the sides backing up the driveway. I 

say white, but the truth is only the top was 

white. The sides, tires, and bumpers were 

spattered with, well, let‘s just say flecks of 

what I hoped were dark ―mud.‖ 

I carefully put down the paintbrush 

on the side of the paint can and opened the 

door. ―Here it is!‖ I called to the guy who 

was looking around for the septic tank top. 

―One of them is right here,‖ I pointed to the 

round top. 

The guys parked the spotted tanker 

near the front of the bus and drew out the 

hoses. They pried off the septic tank top with 

a shovel. The bearded guy peered into the 

hole, ―This ain‘t the hole.‖ 

(Continued from page 12) My heart sank. I had to call Charlie 

again. 

―In the words of the septic guy,‖ I 

said when he answered his cellphone, ―‘This 

ain‘t the hole.‘ You‘ve got to come locate 

the others.‖ I refrained from saying, ―I told 

you so!‖ 

―I‘m on my way.‖ 

Clunk! I looked out the window as 

one of the guys hit the pavement with a 

round tip shovel. I opened the door. ―You 

need a pick?‖ 

―Yes, ma‘am. We shore could use 

one.‖ 

I stepped out of the bus and went 

to the shed. The pick was hanging from a 

couple of nails on the wall. I got it down and 

retraced my steps. Just as I rounded the cor-

ner of the shed, I came face to… well, let‘s 

just say a cracked moon above some blue 

jeans. I veered away from the sight. The 

owner straightened up and reached for the 

pick.   

Charlie showed up just as the sep-

tic guys were digging out the top they lo-

cated by running a ―snake‖ through the pipes 

and measuring off the distance from the first 

hole. Part of the top was buried beneath the 

asphalt by the bus‘s back tire. With a dig-

ging bar and a pick, chunk by chunk, they 

uncovered the top and pried it off. Curious I 

came close to peer down the hole. Next to 

the hole 

was a 

burning 

cigarette 

that I 

stepped 

on to put 

out. 

―Dadgum! You just put out 

my odor control device!‖ 

―Sorry,‖ I said giggling and 

returned to the bus to work again. 

I was painting under the sec-

ond sofa, trying my best to beat the 

coming of dusk. I couldn‘t hear what 

was being discussed outside and had 

no time to eavesdrop. I heard the pump 

motor on the tanker turn on. And then, 

Oh my gosh! Memories of nasty out-

houses wafted through. My eyes wa-

tered and my nose ran. I heaved out 

from under the sofa, put the paintbrush 

on the side of the can and fled the bus 

to a safer spot up wind. In a short 

while, the guys were through pumping 

the septic tank. Fortunately, the wind 

blew the smell away. I turned on the 

exhaust fans in the bus to clear the 

stench trapped in it. The guys were 

cleaning up some spillage and joking 

around with Charlie in that southern 

good old boy way. I asked the bearded 

guy, ―I know the S stands for Stamper, 

your name. What does the ―V‖ stand 

for?‖ 

He turned to me and in a 

serious voice replied, ―Very stinky.‖ 

 

Fortunately, it wasn‘t stinky 

enough to peel the paint off the walls! 
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Blue Bird Chapter, FMCA Rally Registration Form - Use This Form For Any Chapter Rally Registration 

 

Date:_____________________    Rally Name/Event  You are Registering For ___________________________________ 

 Last Name:_______________________  First Names:________________________________________________________ 

Address:__________________________________________ City/ State/ Zip:_____________________________________ 

Phone #:_______________________Cell #________________________Email:____________________________________ 

Make of Coach:__________________________________ Length:____________ Model ____________________________ 

Blue Bird Club #________________________ FMCA #__________________________ First time: _____ Handicap? ___ 

Number of People 1 ___ 2 ___    Additional Person (s)_____             Total Amount Enclosed  $______________________ 

Check Enclosed _____   (Checks must be made to “The Blue Bird Chapter of FMCA”)   

OR: Credit Card #____________________________________________ Expiration Date____________ CCV #________ 

Visa________ Master Card________ Discover ________ American Express_________ 

Mail to: Treasurer,  Blue Bird Chapter of FMCA , 3590 Round Bottom Road , Cincinnati, OH 45244 

CUT  ALONG DOTTED LINE—NOTE: Rally Committee Reserves the Right to Add Even More Fun at No Extra Charge! 

Welcome New Members:             |       July 4, 2011 

2011 Blue Bird Chapter of FMCA 

Rally Dates And Associated Clubs 

2011 

 

August 2nd - August 6th Blue Bird Chap-

ter of FMCA , Illinois Amish Rally to be 

held in Arthur, Illinois. Hosted by Alvie 

and Elsie Miller 

August 10th - August 15th Blue Bird 

Chapter of FMCA, Blue Bird Summer 

Rally to be held at the upscale Hearth-

side Grove RV Resort in Petoskey, MI, 

Hosted by Jack and Ila VanDenBerg 

and the staff at Hearthside Grove 

August 18th - August 21st WOG Great 

Lakes Rally in Frankenmuth, Call Pine 

Ridge Campground 989-624-9029 to 

make your own reservations 

October 19th - October 23rd 2011 -- RATS 

Rally, Pine Mountain GA. Contact John 

Finn 803-783-7137 

October 25th - October 3oth, 2011 “ 2nd 

Annual Blue Bird Chapter Family Reun-

ion,” East Ridge, TN Hosted by Leroy 

and Glenda Wilson and the Blue Bird 

Chapter 

2011 Rally Schedule:  
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Classifieds:  Submitted by Shane Fedeli 

B IR D T RA CKS  

 

1979 Wanderlodge FC33 110,000 miles, 3208 Cat Diesel, Allison Auto Transmission, Kohler Generator, Stand-up Shower, 2 

AC's, Full Galley, Needs a little TLC; Mechanically- ROCK SOLID. Runs Great, Super Dependable, Very Comfortable. Will Consider 

Delivering! Call 910-382-9181 or contact Thomas Poston by email at thomasposton@mac.com for more details. Asking $19,000 OBO 

             

2003 Wanderlodge LX with slide Original owners. Immaculate condition, non-smoking, no pets, Northern California 

coach with 34,250 miles on a 500 HP Cummins ISM; Allison 6-speed MD-4060; 2 position Jake; 8 new tires (2 years ago); Corian sinks 

& counter tops; walnut laminate wood flooring & sculptured carpeting (protected with plastic). Priced to sell at $199,950. Contact Vic at 

tuscano.vt@gmail.com  or 707-322-8906. 

             

1997 Bluebird Wanderloge WB41- 86,000 miles, series 60 500 hp engine. Walk thru bath with full tub shower.Many 

upgrades, Winegard hd automatic satellite dish. Girard automatic awning, Howard steering, storage pod with full cover for coach. New 

(2011) Michelin tires 315-80r/22.5 XZA2 energy, 3 new engine batteries (Nov. 2010) 6 new AGM house batteries (July 2009). Please 

contact Jim Marsh at 909-534-8980 or by email at jhmarsh@hotmail.com for more details. Asking $90,000. 

           

 

1981 Bluebird Wanderlodge FC33 70,000 miles. Updated throughout in 2000: 250 HP 3208 Cat w/only 16K miles, 

Custom dash with Stewart-Warner gauges, 2000 watt inverter/charger, Corian counters and dinette, marble flooring, oak & African zebra 

wood cabinetry, flex steel interior, upgraded refrigerator & cook top. New brakes & batteries in 2009. Asking $22,000 firm. Located in 

So. Cal. Contact Mark Sedco at sedcopier@verizon.net or at (951) 526-3014 for more details.         PHOTOS NEXT PAGE 

             

Send your classified ad with photos to Shane at Classifieds@BlueBirdChapter.org   

mailto:thomasposton@mac.com
mailto:tuscano.vt@gmail.com
mailto:jhmarsh@hotmail.com
mailto:sedcopier@verizon.net
mailto:Classifieds@BlueBirdChapter.org?subject=Classified%20ad%20request
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

             

1989 Bluebird Wanderlodge SP36 Great condition-72,000 miles, 300hp Cat, New tires, new Serta queen mattress, new 

bedding, sleeper sofa, unit sleeps 6 with table down, custom blinds and drapes. Merelite counter top with double sinks, and much more. My 

husband purchased and became ill - never used. Call Sylvia Moretz at luvoakisland@yahoo.com or 828-312-0520 Asking $60,000. 

       

 

1986 Wanderlodge PT36 Only 69,208 miles!! New Allison Transmission, 12.5 kw Yanmar/Kohler Diesel Generator, Chassis 

air, leveling jacks, wired for towing (sale includes tow bar). This Canadian Coach is immaculate and has been housed always in its own ga-

rage away from weather. East of Toronto, Ontario. Call 613-475-2974. Asking $62,500 

     

1978 Wanderlodge FC33 8 KW Diesel Genset, 3000 watt Inverter, Generator exhaust stack on roof. Two Lifeline 4D house 

batteries, Two NAPA Type 31 starting batteries, Headlight relay installed, Two new air conditioners, New microwave, New porcelain toilet, 

Two Fantastic fans with rain sensors, Steer Safe, 4.63 differential, Sureflo 5.7 water pump, GPS and Cellular antenna on roof. Located in 

Deerwood, Minnesota. Full description and 50 pictures available. Contact Mike Kneeland at dmkx@brainerd.net or by phone at 218-820-

6922. Asking $15,000. 

        

mailto:luvoakisland@yahoo.com
mailto:dmkx@brainerd.net
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

B IR D T RA CKS  

1978 Wanderlodge FC35 Rear Door This coach has been gone throughout starting with a new Imron Paint Job, new upholstery, new carpet, 

new tires , new generator. Everything works in this coach and it is a solid as a rock. Reduced to $20,000. Has new brakes, new batteries, new 

tires, new fantastic fans and a/c throughout the coach. 149,000 original mi. and coach has new hoses. Contact Jon Lechich at jip-

job@yahoo.com 

         

 

 

2001 Wanderlodge LX Millennium Edition Galley and living room slide- outs. Always stored inside with electrical hook

-ups. We are the second owners of the coach with 70,022 miles. 500 HP Cummins ISM engine, Jacob 2 stage engine brake, 

Allison 6 speed transmission. New Michelin tires and batteries 3 years ago. VDO/Dayton navigation system. Interested 

parties should contact Bill at (828) 312-3005. Asking $165,000. 

                        

1991 Wanderlodge WB 40 198,000 miles, Detroit Diesel 8V92,500 HP w/Bulk Oil Fill, Allison HT-755 Transmission, 15KW Power Tech 

Generator.. New Blue ox tow bar with cables + ball hitch, External Zip Dee custom screen room with water bags and screen covers that at-

taches to main awning. Coach is in excellent shape and priced at $95,000. Contact Rich Schwendler at 863-605-2884 or at 

r.schwendler@verizon.net 

       

1984 Wanderlodge FC33 Side Bath CAT 3208 Turbo Diesel 250 HP. 79,910 miles. All original, garage kept, no rust, perfect paint! Washed, 

waxed and serviced regularly. Tires only 2 years old. Allison Automatic Transmission. 12.5 kVA Kohler/Perkins Diesel Generator. Interior is 

in excellent condition too. Located in New Castle, DE. Selling because we purchased a newer model. For more information contact Paul 

Knotts at (302) 838-9317 . 

 

1997 Wanderlodge WB 43' 500 HP Detroit Diesel; Low mileage (20,000) like new inside; garage kept; will sleep four: has private, separate 

bathroom and full master bedroom; many amenities;. Located in Long Valley, NJ. Price Reduced to $110,000 or best offer. For more infor-

mation contact Bernard Peach at bwpeach@gmail.com or by phone at 908-852-1755.                 PHOTOS NEXT PAGE 

          

mailto:jipjob@yahoo.com
mailto:jipjob@yahoo.com
mailto:r.schwendler@verizon.net
mailto:bwpeach@gmail.com
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

 

          

 

1984/85  PT40 Newly rebuilt engine. Road ready. All Bluebird options. New appliances. Selling due to health issues. Contact Marge or Joe 

Zakowski at mjzakowski@juno.com for additional pictures and information. Reduced to $38,500 OBO. Bus located in Northern Indiana. 

             

 

1990 SP-36 Wanderlodge 137,000 miles. 3208 CAT 300 hp with 3200 engine hrs. Coach is in fair condition inside and out. Priced at 

$39,000; Contact Robert Erath at robertwerath@aol.com with any questions 

   

 

1984 PT40 Bluebird Wanderlodge 6V92, 325 HP, Allison MT654-CR 5 Speed Automatic with Retarder, All appliances are in excellent 

working order. Complete set of manuals including ‗Blue Box‘. Less than 5K miles on NEW brakes and suspension air-bags all the way 

around. Coach is very clean, never been smoked in and has been meticulously maintained. $42,500. For More information Contact Brian 

Prinkki at 626-536-1719 or by E-mail at brian@remotetechs.net. Coach is located in Monrovia, CA 

   

mailto:mjzakowski@juno.com
mailto:robertwerath@aol.com
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

1981 Wanderlodge FC 35 Rear Bath 3208 turbo Diesel Caterpillar Engine. 500 Allison 4 speed automatic transmission. 10 kW 4 cyl diesel 

generator. 65,000 miles on coach, about 50,000 miles on the engine. Sleeps 6, large rear bathroom across the back of the bus with tub & 

shower. Asking $27,500. Contact Norm Wobschall at 507-456-3728 or at normco3@yahoo.com for more photos and info. 

       

 

2000 Wanderlodge LXI 97,000 miles. 500 HP Series 60 Detroit Engine. Allison transmission w/ Jacobs Engine Retarder, Kitchen single slide, 

260 gal. fuel / 48 gal. LPG, 150 gal. fresh water, 160 gal. grey & black water, 3 roof air ac's, Aquahot & electric heat,. Reduced to $179,900. 

Contact Richard Ramsey at yeamar49@yahoo.com or by phone at 850-447-1700. 

   

 

1984 PT40 Bluebird Wanderlodge 6V92TAC 325 HP Allison MT654-CR 5 Speed Automatic with Retarder. 234,010 miles showing on 

odometer. Original engine was replaced with a Detroit Diesel factory remanufactured Silver Series 6V92TAC at around 153,000 miles due to a 

spun bearing, 6 new batteries installed in December 2009. Complete set of manuals including a full set of electrical schematics (full size draw-

ings) and Reduced to $45,000. Contact Page Britt at KE4WKL@gmail.com or by phone at 850-528-6862 

                      

 

1986 Wanderlodge PT40- Detroit Diesel 8V92, 475HP, Allison Transmission. Coach is in Great Shape- it's been garage keep most of its life! 

107,000 miles, 12.5KW Diesel Generator, 2964 Engine Hours, 3 roof Airs, 4 Heaters, Priced at $48,995. Call Rick Vossen at 850-527-4765. 

     
  

B IR D T RA CKS  

mailto:normco3@yahoo.com
mailto:yeamar49@yahoo.com
mailto:KE4WKL@gmail.com
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

1994 Wanderlodge WB40 95,000 miles, Detroit Diesel 8V92 w/Bulk Oil Fill, Allison HT-755 Transmission, 15 KW Power Tech Generator. 

Exterior Platinum/Black with Aqua, Rose and Purple Highlights; Interior is Black and Cream , White Laminate Cabinets w/ Corian Countertops 

and White Ceramic Tiled Floor with Carpet Inlay in Living Area, White Leather Dinette and Sofa. Walk thru bath with private toilet, Cross 

island bed, ½ booth dinette w/ free standing chair, Now Reduced to $60,000 or Best Offer! Contact Joe at 715-559-5947 or by email at 

nrausch.rn@gmail.com 

     

 

1984 FC35 SB Wanderlodge 124,875 miles, Coach is in very good condition. Asking $30,000. For questions/additional info, contact Howard 

Smith at 803-568-4755 or by email at howlyn@pbtcomm.net 

                                  

 

1982 FC35SB Bluebird Wanderlodge 3208NA Caterpillar Diesel engine, 5 speed Allison automatic transmission, 

new starter-2008, new alternator -2008, 4 new batteries installed April 2010, new air cans on front and back brakes - 2008. The interior was 

redone at the factory in the 1990's and is in excellent condition. Coach is located in Kathleen, Georgia, shown by appointment only. A photo 

DVD is available with more pictures and info. Asking $30,000 OBO. Contact Sandy White at lostgold@yahoo.com with additional questions. 

         

1981 Wanderlodge FC 35 Rear Bath 3208 turbo Diesel Caterpillar Engine. 500 Allison 4 speed automatic transmission. 10 kW 4 cyl diesel 

generator. 65,000 miles on coach, about 50,000 miles on the engine. Sleeps 6, large rear bathroom across the back of the bus with tub & 

shower. Asking $27,500. Contact Norm Wobschall at 507-456-3728 or at normco3@yahoo.com for more photos and info. 

       

mailto:nrausch.rn@gmail.com
mailto:lostgold@yahoo.com
mailto:normco3@yahoo.com
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Classifieds  (Continued) 

B IR D T RA CKS  

 

A Tribute to Those Who Serve: By Neat Scott 



 

The Blue Bird Chapter of FMCA, AKA, the Family of Friends was 

Chartered July 15,1975. The general purpose of the Blue Bird 

Chapter is to promote the goals and objectives of the Family Mo-

tor Coach Association (FMCA) and to operate within the guide-

lines of the FMCA. The specific purpose of this Chapter is to pro-

mote fellowship, camaraderie, cooperation and enjoyment of  Blue 

Bird Wanderlodge and BMC coaches by their owners. The Chap-

ter plans rallies and other social events that promote solidarity 

and friendship through lifestyles shared by these owners. Members 

help each other by sharing knowledge and promoting the travel 

and lifestyle these fine machines make possible. If you presently 

own a Blue Bird Wanderlodge or BMC motor coach, your owner-

ship will be enhanced by filling out the application below. We look 

forward to you joining this unique and international “Family of 

Friends”.  If already a member we appreciate your continued sup-

port and welcome your comments, newsletter contributions and 

Information in this newsletter was supplied by 

members of the Chapter and other parties who have 

given permission to reproduce articles written by 

them.  Although all information contained herein is 

believed to be reliable, we have not independently 

verified it and can make no guarantee of accuracy.  

BLUE BI RD  CHAPT ER OF FMCA,  LLC  

Send your article contributions to: 

Newsletter@BlueBirdChapter.org 

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP / RENEWAL / CHANGE FORM 

You must be a member of the FAMILY MOTOR COACH ASSOCIATION.  Your club application fee is $50 which in-
cludes two name badges and dues for the current year. Your dues are $25 per year. Make check payable to the BLUE 

BIRD CHAPTER of FMCA, LLC. 

 

DATE__________________ FMCA #_____________________ 

LAST NAME ________________________________________ 

STREET/SHIPPING 

ADRESS_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY/STATE/ZIP_______________________________________________________________________________ 

E-MAIL ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE NUMBER________________________________ CELL #_______________________________________ 

OFFICE NUMBER________________________________ COACH #_____________________________________ 

PLEASE PRINT FIRST AND LAST NAMES AS YOU WANT THEM TO APPEAR ON YOUR CLUB BADGES: 

(New Applications Only) 

1ST BADGE______________________________________________ 

2ND BADGE______________________________________________ 

PLEASE RETURN FORM TO:  
Blue Bird Chapter of FMCA 
3590 Round Bottom Road 
Cincinnati, OH 45244 

New Application $50.00    _____ 

Renewal $25.00     _____ 

Information Update    _____  

Print, Fill Out and Mail    OR 

Click Here To Fill Out On Line. 
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mailto:Newsletter@BlueBirdChapter.org?subject=Newsletter%20Contribution
http://www.wanderlodge.us/bamup/FoF/FoFAPP.pdf

